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Important Dates

June 5th & 6th Early Dismissal Days
June 6th End of Fourth Quarter &  Last Day of School for Students 
June 7th Professional Duty Day 
August 2nd First Day of School for Teachers
August 10th First Day of School for Students

Royal Palm Mission
To work in partnerships with students, family 
and the community to ensure that each student 
acquires the knowledge, skills and core values 
necessary to achieve personal success and enrich 

the community. 

Mr. Moretti | Principal
Dear parents -  We at Royal Palm have spent many hours creating, planning, and 
practicing for an emergency that may take place while your children are at school.  Our 
number one priority is the safety of our students and staff.  Each month we take 
valuable time to practice and prepare for code red, fire and tornado drills. In the 
event of an emergency at school that requires you to pick up your children, you will 
receive a phone call from parent link informing you about the emergency and giving you 
appropriate directions.  This is why it is so important to update your emergency 
information with the school.  If you have moved or changed your contact number please 
contact the school with that information. Thank for helping us ensure your children’s 
safety at school. Robert Moretti - Principal Royal Palm School

Mrs. Wilson Assistant Principal
Dear Parent/Guardian, as the 2022-2023 school year comes to a close, I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank each of you for your support over this past 
school year. It takes a team,and together we made great things happen this past 
school year for our students!  It’s amazing to me how quickly time goes by. I 
would like to wish each of you a safe and happy summer break, and I look forward 
to continuing to work with you in the next school year. 
Latoria Wilson
Assistant Principal Royal Palm School



Classroom News
       Elementary

Dear Royal Palm Families, It has been another great year, considering all of the obstacles 
we have had to hurdle. Our students have made really 
good progress this year. I am very proud of not only their 
academic progress, but their behaviors in the classroom. 
I certainly have had a great group of students this year. 
As we head into summer break, please continue to read to 
your child. I am sending home some activities to work on 
over the break. I hope you take the time to work together on 
them. Have a safe and wonderful break!!
Sincerely, Mrs. Peterson

Ms. Peterson and Ms. Jerger 
5th grade

Ms. Brensinger, Ms. Matheson, & Ms. P. Hawkins                                                                                 
1st & 3rd grades

The fourth quarter is quickly coming to an end and it’s almost time for summer break! We 
have had a great year watching our students learn and 
grow academically and socially. We are all looking 
forward to a little relaxation time, but please remember to 
find some time to practice those reading, writing, and 
math skills that we have worked so hard on! If you’re 
trying to keep your student active you can register at 
https://www.kidsbowlfree.com/ for two free games of 
bowling each weekday or at https://kidsskatefree.com/ for 
a free roller skating session on the weekends. Some 
other ideas to help keep students learning are playing 
board games, doing arts and crafts, cooking, exploring 
outside, visiting local parks, and taking field trips 
(even virtual ones). The Lee County Library offers a 
summer reading program for kids, 
if you are interested, more information can be found at: 
https://www.leegov.com/library/summer-reading-program 
We hope you all have a fantastic break and we look 
forward to seeing you in August.

Ms. Castro                                                                                 
Mental Health Professional

Hello, Royal Palm family!
       Happy Summer!  My name is Vanessa Castro 
and I am your school’s Licensed Mental Health 
Professional. Summer is the perfect time for your 
student to recharge after a long school year.  
Some activities that can you can partake in with 
your student during the summer to improve 
mental health are: go to the beach or 
pool/waterpark, put together a summer reading 
list and see how many books you can read, start 
a garden or plant some flowers, or keep a journal 
of your daily activities. We look forward to seeing 
your student in August.

FortifyFL

FortifyFL is a suspicious activity 
reporting tool that allows 
students to instantly relay 
information to appropriate law 
enforcement agencies and school
officials. Through the easy-to-use FortifyFL app or 
via the school website, students can use a simple 4 
step process to provide a description of the threat, 
share photos and videos, and optionally submit 
their contact information. Their tip goes to local 
school officials, and local law enforcement receives 
a copy of the tip automatically. State-level officials 
also have access to the tip information to make 
sure proper steps are taken. Download the app or 
go to https://roy.leeschools.net/ .

https://roy.leeschools.net/


Classroom News
                   Elementary

Mrs. Wadley-Jackson’s 3rd Grade class 
is still continuing to practice how to be 
good students. Our students are 
learning daily, we are spiraling back with 
Multiplication using Arrays, telling time, 
pictographs and line plots. As we near 
the end of the school year the students 
are working very hard so they can do 
well on the FAST assessments. My 
students are all wrapped up with the 
reading portion of the FAST, now they 
are practicing all areas of math for the 
math FAST assessment that will be 
given on May 18th. . Hence, Science is 
my students’ favorite subject, they love 
to learn plant life functions and how they 
grow, as we have a garden of tomatoes, 
eggplant, bean and squash in which 
they water and pick the fruits of their 
labor. In Social Studies the students are 
well on their way to learning about the 
three (3) branches of government. In 
addition, our students are continuing to 
discuss how to interact properly with 
their classmates and others. They have 
been learning many strategies on how to 
be productive in their young lives, and 
how to make good choices in school 
and at home.

Ms. Wadley-Jackson 
3rd Grade

                                                            
We are ready to relax, rest, and have a 
fun-filled time. The students have worked 
diligently during the school year being 
engaged with class lessons, extra 
curriculum activities and modifying their 
behaviors. They have made many positive 
changes in academics as well as behavior. 
We would like to extend a HUGE 
Congratulations to one of our male 
students, as he will be exiting the Palm at 
the end of this term. During the year we 
did not have many changes to the 
configuration of our group, however, we 
did incur a new student. Additionally, we 
inherited interpreters, Mrs. Hadassa 
Gilliland, AKA, Mrs. H, and Dr. Carol. We 
welcomed their addition as they added 
extra flavor and decorum to our class.

Mrs. Barnes and Ms. Tindal
3rd Grade



Classroom News

Our students have shown a lot of 
excitement and interest in their school 
work since the beginning of this 
academic year. In math, we have 
begun to work on geometry and 
reviewing addition and subtraction 
facts to get them thinking about math 
again. The class has also been 
increasing their vocabulary by using a 
dictionary, weekly spelling tests, 
practice reading orally as well as 
improving their handwriting skills. In 
addition, the students do a daily 
journal entry/writing prompt which 
helps them with their writing and 
grammar skills. The students are 
beginning to work on our current 
science unit on flower and plant 
reproduction which will include follow 
up interesting review videos. The 
upcoming social studies unit will have 
the class learning about the 
geography of Florida and labeling the 
important geographical places in our 
state. Our monthly social skill unit is 
on acceptance where we discuss the 
importance of respecting one another 
and realizing each person is 
important and offers interesting and 
wonderful ideas to our class. Please 
have your child read every day for at 
least fifteen minutes. We are very 
excited to work with your child and I 
know this year the class will continue 
to work on their individual educational 
and socialization goals.

Elementary
                                                                                 
                                                            

Ms. Perl and Ms. Harris                                                                                                           
4th grade

Mrs. Richardson and Ms. Fettig                                                                                               
5th grade

       Spring is just about over and our class of 
explorers and adventurers are getting ready for 
the summer. After making toy robots for our 
Science fair, we went on our spring break. Upon 
return, our class visited places that others had 
traveled (and places we’d like to go), through the 
window of our Smartboard. Stories of actual 
experiences were shared, (as well as dreams for 
future travel). For Mother’s Day, we made cards 
with 3D flower stickers, markers, and stencils, 
and we also made monogrammed t-shirts for our 
moms with iron-on fabric. 
       Our academic journey included finding text 
evidence in our reading, as we learned how 
archeologists find evidence of past civilizations. 
We visited the mysterious Maccu Piccu, and 
NASA, in our reading journey. We learned about 
genetics and DNA in plants and animals, and 
how to find volume. We created graphs and 
interpreted data from graphs, and we also 
learned how poets use similes and metaphors in 
poems, to give readers a visual experience.

Mr. Eady and Ms. Woodard                                                                                               
5th grade

It is hard to believe that the end of the school year 
is here. The students have worked hard and put in 
a lot of effort this year. Our fifth grade students 
are anxious to end their final elementary year and 
start their middle school journey. To all of our 
students, we wish you the very best for the next 
school year. Have a wonderful summer!

Dr. Scheller and Ms. Anderson                                                                                             
6th grade

What a fantastic year! All students have 
demonstrated growth, both academically and 
behaviorally. Please make sure you review 
your child’s point sheet each day. Provide 
praise when they earn points at school. 
When students earn no points at particular 
places on the point sheet, talk with them. 
What did they do? What can they do 
differently? No person is perfect and 
mistakes will happen. It is important to 
acknowledge mistakes and strive to improve. 
As motivational speaker Les Brown has 
stated, “You can always better your best!”



Classroom News
                                                                                 
                                                            Mr. Weigand  and Ms. Wells 

6th-8th Language Arts

                                                                                                

Ms. Kunze and Ms. Hayes         
6th-8th Social Studies

Well some will say “Finally!!” and some will say 
“Already??” but yes, summer break is fast approaching. 
This is always a much-needed break for all. Families, enjoy 
the down time with your child. Relax and spend some fun 
time at the beach, or even just the backyard. This is a good 
time to reconnect and listen to your child. Relax, read 
books, talk and reconnect this summer. Enjoy your time off 
and we will see you in August, refreshed and ready to start 
a new year of learning and new adventures.

Mrs. Morales-Kiesinger and Ms. Candelaro 
6th-8th Mathematics

Ms. Brown and Ms. McMillian                                                                                          
6th-8th Science

Happy Summer Break!! To help your child investigate science, spend 
time completing fun at-home science-related activities. They could be 
cooking a meal with a recipe, watching scientific shows 
like the Discovery Channel, or doing at-home science activities 
together. Take a look at this website: 
http://www.sciencekids.co.nz/experiments.html 
for ideas. There are many places to visit around the local area like the 
Calusa Nature Center, IMAG, and Echo Farms. Always remember 
safety first when doing experiments!! 

Greetings Parents and Students! I would like to
give a BIG “shout-out” to all my math students
and parents! I am so amazed with the joint
efforts of both parents/guardians and students in
making this school year successful. Ms. C. and
I  could not be more proud of our students!
Congratulations to our 8th grade students who
will be moving up to high school! If you would
like to work on your math skills over the
summer break, I highly recommend the online
program, Khan Academy. Khan Academy offers
practice exercises, instructional videos, and a
personalized learning dashboard that empowers
learners to study at their own pace in and outside 
of the classroom. 
I wish you all a 
well-deserved 
summer break and I 
truly look forward to 
seeing my students 
back at school 
during the next 
school year!

       It is hard to believe that we are in the home 
stretch of another school year. With each 
passing year the time seems to go faster and 
faster. Where does this time go?
       As we embark on the 4th quarter in 
Language Arts, our goal is to continue to help 
students become more proficient in the writing 
process. Students will be working on essays 
that focus on character education traits such as 
setting priorities. We will also be focusing on 
sentence writing, particularly in terms of how to 
create sentences when presented with 
incomplete phrases.
       Students will continue to work on their 
biweekly IReady Lessons. When these are 
given students are asked to recall key 
information given in the lesson and to tell the 
real -life application it can have.
     The 4th quarter is also the time each year 
when students can participate in the optional 
report assignment for a free lunch. In previous 
years students were asked to complete a book 
report, but this year the option has been 
expanded to allow students to write on a topic of 
choice to them. Reports are due on or before 
Friday May 19,2023. The participants will 
receive their free lunch during the week of 
5/22/2023 (Monday) to 5/26/2023 (Friday).
     Though we will be on summer break 
beginning on 6/7/2023, the summer represents 
a great opportunity for students to continue to 
sharpen their skills. Here is a link I would like to 
share with you that provides ways for students 
to continue their learning this summer.
https://www.educationworld.com/teachers/10-w
ays-keep-learning-going-summer 
Miss Wells and I wish you a wonderful summer 
vacation. We hope this summer provides you 
with great enjoyment and relaxation. We look 
toward the 2023/2024 school year with great 
anticipation.  

https://www.educationworld.com/teachers/10-ways-keep-learning-going-summer
https://www.educationworld.com/teachers/10-ways-keep-learning-going-summer


Classroom News
Secondary

                                                                                 
                                                            

Ms. Baez and Ms. Gadsden                                                                                               
6th-8th Reading

                                                                                                            

Ms. Migdal and Ms. Lader       
6th-8th Career

Greetings,
In our careers class, we are continuing to 
look at different careers. We are also 
listening to motivational speeches; 
learning how to tap into their strengths 
and learning to cope with problems they 
encounter. I have exposed the students to 
a plethora of jobs and job-related 
information. Several of the students have 
part-time 
jobs as a 
result of 
applying 
online in the 
classroom.

Mr. Jensen and Mr. Vandevelde    
 K-6th Life Skills

Greetings- the end of another school year is 
rapidly approaching. My students, parents, 
administration, and paraprofessionals have 
all done a super job during this atypical 
school year. To all the parents, I really want to 
thank you for all of your hard work and 
dedication to your children’s success. 
Special thanks to Mr. Vandevelde for being 
instrumental in our students’ success this 
year - I cannot thank him enough. I look 
forward to seeing most of you at the 
beginning of the next school year, so until 
then, stay safe, healthy, and have some
fun.

Ms. Senat, Ms. Robinson, & Ms. Riley                                                               
8th-12th Life Skills

Hello families from Life Skills Room 313,
This Spring we are learning about the U.S. Mint and
Dollar, understanding base ten, fiction vs. non-fiction 
books, community signs, and global conservation efforts. 
One way to help students learn more about conservation is 
to have them sort any plastic and paper, shut off water 
when not using, and turn off lights when not in use. To 
encourage identifying 
community signs, point out any signs such as 
the stop sign, traffic lights, and crossways. 
Families, we appreciate all of communications 
we have had. Congratulations to our seniors! 
Enjoy a sweet summer!

Dr. Moore and Mrs. Miller                                                                   
9th-12th Life Skills

       There are many ways to keep 
learning during the summer months. The 
Lee County Library System is a place to 
start. Parents can obtain a free library 
card for all of our students. Once they 
have a card, students will be able to 
borrow books, use their computers, 
check out DVDs and CDs, and access 
their virtual library. By taking advantage 
of these types of resources and 
integrating them with a digital library 
platform, students can have access to an 
even wider collection of materials and 
information.
       Remember to play or exercise each 
and every day. Physical activity helps 
increase the production of your brain's 
“feel-good” neurotransmitters, called 
endorphins. Although this function is 
often referred to as a runner's high, any 
aerobic activity, such as a game of 
basketball or a nature hike, can 
contribute to this same wonderful 
feeling. Have a great summer vacation.

Dear Students, Parents, and Families, 
What a year? I want to start by saying 
THANK YOU to all parents, guardians and 
students. Definitely you all were the 
shining stars during this past school 
year. It was a pleasure to work as a team 
with all of you. During the summer break 
continue to read 20 minutes a day on 
anything that you choose. Stay safe, 
relax and enjoy your summer.



Classroom News
                                                                                 
                                                            

                                                                             
Mr. Brown and Ms. Blue                                                                                

8th-12th Science 

                                                                                                            

Mr. Kovacs                                                                                          
8-12 Math

This year had a rocky start but we got through it. I hope 
you all had a successful 
and productive school year. 
Over the summer don't lose 
what you have gained, 
practice simple stuff like 
count your change and 
estimate your sales tax. You 
can even check your answer 
by looking at your receipt. Most of all relax and I'll see you 
next school year.

Ms. Strykiewicz and Mr. Buckley                                                                                         
8-12 English

Travel for free this summer to anywhere in 
the world! A good book can take you on an 
adventure,and it won’t cost you a dime. Both 
the school libraries and the Lee County 
Libraries have in-person and online browsing 
and borrowing options. There are some 
benefits to borrowing your books online. You 
and your child can browse the books from 
the comfort of your couch, even when the 
library is closed. The books are also 
automatically “sent back” by the due date, so 
there are never any late fees. If your child has 
the book app on his/her phone, then they can 
read anytime and anywhere. Happy travels!

Ms. Alexandre and Ms. Sneed                                                                            
8th-12th Social Studies

Greetings to Parents and Students!!!  As the year comes 
to an end, I want to take some time to reflect on all the 
wonderful things the students have accomplished 
throughout this school year. Of course, it is a big 
challenge to come to school every day based on the 
circumstances that we are surrounded by, but overall, it 
has been a remarkable success because we live through 
it. I am glad everyone is healthy and safe in our building. 
However, we must remain active and vigilant to stop the 
spread of virus. For those students who come to school 
every day I want to thank the parents and guardians who 
are doing their best in such unprecedented times. For 
sure Ian has left its mark on us, but overall, we have 
survived and will thrive. That said, I want to reassure you 
that I have done my best to help your children learn all 
they can in social studies to be great citizens and make a 
difference in our society. During the summer, I want to 
inform you about the opportunity to take your children to 
the library to check out books to read. You can also use 
this time to relax a little and take the kids to some outdoor 
activities. I wish you a great 
summer!                                                                                                   
                                                                                                

 

Mrs. Eddy, Ms. Rawson, and Ms. Thornton 
Elementary Life Skills: grades 6-9  

       This school year has flown by! We are very 
excited that we have learned so much throughout 
this school year! We have dealt with a lot as a 
community following the devastation caused by 
Hurricane Ian and Tropical Storm Nicole. We came 
back ready to learn and worked hard to get back on 
track with our academics and social skills. Please 
review our crafts and emergent readers we have 
been working on in the classroom, which are sent 
home in our daily folders. We can look over them 
over Summer Break to continue to work on reading.
       We have a new Helping Teacher, Ms. Rawson, 
who has helped fulfill student accommodations by 
providing the necessary supports for academic 
success for all students. We have completed our 
standardized testing to the very best of our abilities. 
Please remember that these tests are just one 
measure of our abilities. We are so much more than 
one test score of the school year.
       We have many students who will be 
transitioning to High School level academics after 
Summer Break. We will also be saying farewell to 
some of those graduating students who will be 
leaving Royal Palm to attend programs that will meet 
their specific academic and social communication 
needs at their current levels. We wish them the very 
best of luck and hope to stay in touch!
       Please make time to read with your child daily 
and ask them 
about their day. 
They are so proud 
of their crafts and 
are happy to share them with you. Thank you for 
your continued 
support! Have a 
great Summer Break! See you for Summer School 
or in August for the new school year!

The High School Science Department at 
Royal Palm would like to congratulate the 
students of Royal Palm for successfully
completing the 2022 through 2023 school 
year, especially those students who are
graduating this year! Our students have 
consistently achieved high academic scores
and have shown great attitudes towards 
school. Additionally, students have shown an 
increased potential to succeed during this 
past school! We wish you a safe and
enjoyable summer vacation.



Classroom News
Secondary

                                                                                 
                                                            

                                                                            

EPA 40 CFR 763

Per the Code of Federal Regulation we are required to 
put a notice out to students and parents stating the 
following: This school has been recently inspected and 
certain asbestos-containing materials or assumed to be 
asbestos-containing materials such as: fire doors or 
roofing materials that are tested prior to repairs or 
removal as needed, have been located in the school 
buildings. Please be aware that the School District of 
Lee County has an active management plan designed 
to ensure that the building is maintained safely for all 
occupants. These materials are being controlled in 
accordance with the Asbestos Management Program 
for the School and following the limitations and 
procedures of the policies and requirements of the 
Asbestos O&M Program . The report list the location, 
quantity, and condition of all known materials and 
contains the details of the control procedures and is 
available at the school office for your inspection 
during normal school hours. Copies of  the school’s 
asbestos file can be supplied to you at a cost upon 
submittal of request.

                                

    

                                                                                                            

Mr. Ramos 
Physical Education                                               

I hope everyone enjoys their summer break. In 
our class, we worked on spatial awareness, 
basketball skills, football skills, volleyball skills, 
soccer skills, and hand-eye coordination using 
tricycles (younger elementary). The students 
have shown an interest in being out of the 
classroom for a while and having fun in the sun, 
as well as being able to 
play in the gym on rainy 
days. Please make sure to 
hydrate your students at 
home with lots of water
while they’re playing. 
Encourage frequent breaks 
in video game play by 
having them do some 
exercises every 30-60 mins of video game play. 

Mr. Murph                                                                                                                     
Behavior Support

Ms. Gilmore                                                                                                                     
8th-12th Reading

It is hard to believe we are in the final quarter of the school 
year! The start of the fourth quarter always makes me stop 
and think, “What happened to the year?” This school year 
is no exception. It has been a great year from my 
perspective. The students that attend  Royal Palm and the 
people that work here make “The Palm” truly a great place 
to be! Enjoy the summer, the change of pace, and use the 
summer to maintain your child’s interest in learning and 
their skill levels. Their success next school year depends, 
in part, upon your willingness to encourage and assist 
them this summer. Families should encourage their 
children to continue reading and practicing literacy skills. 
To ensure your child is reading, read with your child. Have 
them read to you aloud and you can read to them as well. 
Ask them to name the characters in the story and describe 
their personality or behaviors. You can also check your 
local library as they may offer some type of summer 
reading program. Lastly, to all parents and guardians, we 
want to thank you for all the support and flexibility you 
have provided for your child through the first half of the 
year as we look forward to finishing strong. Please do not 
hesitate to reach out to us regarding your child’s success! 

We've been together five days a week for the 
previous 10 months, and change is never simple. 
I'm hoping that discipline helped you become 
more resilient. I sincerely hope that you felt 
secure because of the kindness of your teachers 
and your classmates. I hope that school was 
somewhere you liked going. Have a great 
summer!

Ms. Jarman
6-8 Career

I hope everyone has a great summer. This
school year in our class, we worked on
teaching our students how to 
apply for a job, write in cursive,
 how to get an apartment,debit 
and credit cards, etc. We have 
also learned how to interview 
for a job and how to make 
change. We would like to see
our students work on using 
cash to pay for items, whether 
it’s clothes or food, and understand how much 
change they should get back. We look forward to 
hearing how many of our students applied for, 
and/or got, jobs over the summer.



Mrs. Meltzer                                                                
Reading Coach/Media Specialist

    Additional 
           News

While summer is a time to rest and relax, 
it’s also a good time to keep up and build 
your child’s skills by reading. A lot of the
computer programs they use in school will
be available to them at home over the
summer. You can check these out at
Launchpad.leeschools.net using their
username and password. 

Once again the Lee County Library is 
offering a summer reading program with 
prizes. For more information:
http://www.leegov.com/library/summer-rea
ding-program 
Here’s another fun way to encourage 
reading:

Royal Palm 
Journal/A Title I 

School
3050 Indian Street

Fort Myers, FL 33916
239.337.3511

http://roy.leeschools.net

To all parents and guardians, a big THANK 
YOU if you responded to my many flyers, 
school website information postings and 
surveys, and School Messenger phone calls, 
texts and e-mails during the 2022-2023 
school year. If you attended one or more of 
Royal Palm's parent workshops, on-campus 
student activities and events, IEP meetings, 
and/or SAC meetings, please look in the 
mirror and congratulate that wonderful
person staring back at you! Your involvement, 
feedback, and input was very important
around events like Open House, the Annual 
Title 1 Meeting, Science Fair, Read Across 
America, Touch-A-Truck, and a variety of
parent workshops presented by Donna Djerf, 
Cindy Michaels and Renae Seguin
from the district ESE Department. We also 
appreciate those of you who participated from 
a distance by providing on-line (Google 
Forms), Zoom Meeting, or paper surveys
input regarding our school's Parent and 
Family Engagement Plan (PFEP), 
School-Parent Compact, and
Title 1 Budget for the 2023-2024 school year. 
Your child performs better academically, 
socially and behaviorally if you regularly 
communicate with school staff and 
participate in Royal Palm events and 
activities. We need MORE parent involvement 
at our school, so please don't ignore the 
opportunities that will be provided for you. 
Here's to looking forward to seeing you at our 
on-campus events,
meetings and workshops next year. In the 
meantime, have a safe and relaxing summer.

Mr. Mike Bursztyn                                                 
Title 1 Parent Involvement and 

Family Engagement



Mr. Kleinmann                                                                                                               
School Counselor

          Additional 
                 News

Hello Royal Palm Students and Families,

What a year it has been - proving yet again how 
incredibly strong we all are together, still 
standing. I know that some of us cannot imagine 
that we would have even been through as much 
as we have in the last few years. I'm glad if 
you're here reading this. Moving into the 
Summer - it is a great opportunity to focus on 
relaxation as well as picking up new desired 
skills. Talk to your student(s) about their 
interests and try to foster those interests. We 
will be holding Reading Camp for students in 
Grade 3 who need to making reading gains in 
order to reach the 4th grade. We also will be 
offering Summer Virtual Credit Recovery for 
students in 8th and 12th grade who are in 
danger of not being promoted. If you are looking 
for some Summer fun for your student(s), then 
please reach out to me via 
colinjk@leeschools.net for a Summer Brochure. 
I would also like to congratulate our Seniors 
who have earned their Standard Diplomas this 
year - more students than ever have reached the 
finish line - CONGRATULATIONS GRADS!!

Royal Palm Journal/A 
Title I School

3050 Indian Street
Fort Myers, FL 33916

239.337.3511
http://roy.leeschools.net

Hello Royal Palm families!!!!!!  Once again it 
has been a trying year with not one but 
TWO hurricanes!!! Summer will be a 
well-deserved break but there are many 
things that families can do together to help 
continue working on positive behaviors.  
Make sure there are clear rules and 
expectations at home (predetermined bed 
time, chores, routines/schedule, limited 
screen time, regular bathing and teeth 
brushing). If you have a plan in place before 
your children begin summer, your life will be 
easier and you 
will be promoting 
positive choices!  
Let’s have a 
wonderful summer 
and continue modifying those behaviors!!!!!

Mrs. Millins                                                                                                                 
Behavior Specialist

According to Florida Statute 1012.42, we must notify parents of students who are being taught by 
out-of-field teachers.  A teacher is out-of-field until the coverage/endorsement for a class that he or she is 
teaching is issued by the state of Florida.  In addition, the certification and/or endorsement must appear 
on his or her teacher certificate.  Individuals who are teaching out-of-field are certified in a least one 
area and are qualified to teach, but are required to take additional coursework or testing to add a 
coverage/endorsement to their certificate.  Please contact the school, 239.337.3511, if you need further 
clarification.  The following teachers have agreed to teach out-of-field while completing coursework 
and/or testing.  Out of Field and Not Highly Qualified (NHQ) —ESOL (Endorsement), Essie 
Barnes—ESOL (Endorsement), Roderick Eady—ESOL (Endorsement), LaToya Gilmore— ESOL 
(Endorsement), Bethy Senat—ESOL (Endorsement), Karen Strykiewicz—ESOL (Endorsement), 
Wendy Wadley—ESOL (Endorsement), and Bradley Brown ESE k-12 and ESOL Endorsement.


